Healthy Snacks and Drinks

The government has established Food Standards for foods and drinks for lunches and snacks at school. The purpose of these standards is to:

· increase the amount of fruit and vegetables eaten by children

· make sure that children get enough to drink 

· make sure that children get healthy drinks rather than sugary or sweetened drinks

· make sure that children have healthy snacks and lunches and avoid foods which are high in sugar, fat, salt and calories

Of course, many children bring in ‘pack-ups’ at lunchtimes and what parents choose to put in their child’s lunch box is entirely their affair and the children will be encouraged to eat everything they provide. Also, a few parents send in sugary drinks because these are the only things their child will drink and we will continue to provide these because we do not want children to become dehydrated. However, it is an aim to work together with parents to encourage their child to eat more healthily. Parents are asked to avoid sending mid-morning snacks unless for health reasons.

In this school we recognise that some children do have special requirements because they have prescribed health regimes or sensory development programmes and these may include some of the foods and drinks which are now not offered in schools for most children. We also know that some children have extreme food fads and it will make their lives miserable if we try to make them change to healthier foods and drinks straightaway.

We will also continue to have parties and celebrations (e.g. birthday parties, religious festivals) for children at which the foods may not all meet the new standards. We all work for some reward and we recognise that some children may work harder for a, say, a sweet or a biscuit than they will for any amount of praise or healthy food.

Aside from these exceptional cases, we aim to make healthy foods and drinks available for snacks and reward systems, as follows:

· Fresh fruit and vegetables are made available to all children. 

· Fresh drinking water should be available at all times. So that children have opportunities for choice, we will also make available at snack times daily certain permitted drinks including skimmed or semi-skimmed milk. 

· Children will have opportunities to make breads and other foods as part of ‘food technology’ work. Toast is also offered.

· Dried fruit and seeds with no added salt, sugar or fat. We will avoid offering nuts due to choking risks and some people have nut allergies.

The following items are no longer provided by the school under the new government regulations except at parties and celebrations, in some sensory education and feeding programmes, and as rewards good work.

· Confectionery – chocolate, sweets and cereal bars.

· Crisps and crisp like products (e.g. tortilla chips, potato sticks) with added salt, sugar or fat.

· Cakes, buns and all types of biscuits (except at lunchtimes).

· Flavoured water, fizzy drinks, squash, cordial.

· Chocolate spread.

· Dried fruits with added sugar.

· Cereals coated with chocolate.

Healthy snacks and drinks cost money and we do ask parents or carers if they will make a voluntary contribution of £4 each half-term towards the costs. The money partially offsets the cost to the school. Children will still receive the same healthy snacks and drinks if their parents do not make a contribution. A letter will be sent out each half-term requesting a voluntary contribution. 

